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DATE:  May 16, 2023 
 
TO:   Chair Connie Chan, BOS Budget and Finance Committee  
 
FROM:  Ana Validzic, SFDPH Government Affairs Director 
 
RE:   Request for retroactive approval for UC Infant Parent Program contract amendment 
                                                                                                                                                                                      
 
The San Francisco Department of Public Health (SFDPH) requests retroactive approval of Amendment No. 2 to 
the agreement between The Regents of the University of California, A Constitutional Corporation, on behalf of its 
San Francisco Campus UC SFGH Clinical Practice Group SFGH/Comm Focus PGM and the Department of 
Public Health, for mental health services for the Infant Parent Program.  
 
In the Fall of 2022, UCSF raised issues regarding the contract language which delayed the processing of UCSF 
contracts. The services included in this contract, the Infant Parent Program contract, were able to be released for 
signature. DPH received the signed agreement from UC on April 27th, 2023, for an agreement extension 
retroactive to December 31st, 2022 (total term agreement of July 1st, 2018, through June 30th, 2028). Upon 
receiving the signed agreement on April 27th, DPH prepared the agreement and legislation for introduction. 
 
Thank you for considering this request for retroactive approval for UC Infant Parent Program contract 
Amendment #2. 
 
 
 
 
 


